Moreland Altobelli Associates, Inc



2450 Commerce Avenue, Suite 100 • Duluth, Georgia 30096 • 770/263-5945 • Fax: 770/263-0166 • ma@maai.net

Thomas D. Moreland, PE Chairman/CEO Buddy Gratton, PE President Vickie E. Moreland Executive Vice President/CFO George M. Byrd, PE Senior Vice President J. Holly Moreland Vice President

Richard C. Boullain, PE Vice President Henry E. Collins, Jr. Vice President Bradley M. Hale, PE Vice President Albert J. Joyner, Jr. Vice President LN. Manchi, PE Vice President Joe McGrew, PE. Vice President

August 31, 2017

Mr. Michael Anderson Public Works Director City of Powder Springs 3006 Springs Industrial Drive Powder Springs, GA 30127

Dear Mr. Anderson:

Moreland Altobelli Associates, Inc. understands that the City of Powder Springs is seeking a proposal to conduct a traffic engineering study at the intersection of Florence Road at Shipp Road. We understand that the City has received complaints about speeding on Florence Road and possible sight distance restrictions for Shipp Road at Florence Road.

We agree with the scope of work that you provided and outlined below:

- Analyze the crash data at this intersection
- Analyze the sight distance at this intersection based on a completed survey
- Analyze the average actual speed traveled in the general area
- Determine the ADT at this intersection
- Development of a Traffic Engineering Design with countermeasures to address any speeding and sight distance issues at this intersection.
- Prepare a Traffic Engineering design report with recommendations and an implementation plan and signed by a Professional Engineer.
- Generate a detailed cost construction estimate and a summary of quantities
- The project design will conform to the MUTCD manual, local, state and federal regulations.
- Provide construction management services for the construction of this project.

The proposed cost of this work is estimated to be \$9,900. MA proposes a lump sum contract for \$9,900, which would be billed on a percent complete basis.

Sincerely,

L.N. Manchi

Vice-President of Environmental, Traffic & Planning

L. N. Merreller